
ENFIELD BOARD OF EDUCATION

MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

March 9, 2004

A regular meeting of the Enfield Board of Education was held at Enfield High School, 1264 Enfield Street, Enfield, CT. The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Hamilton at 7:30 PM.

MEMBERS PRESENT 
Donna Corbin Sobinski, Kristen P. Hamilton, Albert Harrison, Roger Jones, Sharon Racine, Lynn Scull, Nicholas Sinsigalli, Jr.

MEMBERS ABSENT
Kenneth Hilinski, Carol Santoski

ALSO PRESENT
Dr. John Gallacher; Superintendent of Schools, Anthony Torre; Assistant Superintendent of Schools

CALL TO ORDER
Kristen P. Hamilton

INVOCATION OR MOMENT OF SILENCE
Nicholas Sinsigalli, Jr.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Nicholas Sinsigalli, Jr.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Sinsigalli moved that the minutes of February 24, 2004 be approved.  Seconded by Mrs. Racine.  There was one change.  Page 2, under Board Comments; change the name of the 7th grade student at JFK to Tyler Reese.  There were no other changes or corrections.   A vote by show of hands 7-0-0, motion passes.

BOARD GUESTS
none

CORRESPONDENCE AND COMMUNICATIONS 


1. Memo from Trish Witkin, Athletic Director, referencing Brainard Park for High School Softball games.

2. Memo from Gregory Simmons, Town Finance Director, referencing Anthem Stock sale.

AUDIENCES


Mr. Duffy welcomed the Board to EHS and reviewed all that EHS has done in the past week:

-
The Community Service Club read to students at Head Start, Parkman and Enfield Street Elementary Schools.

· The Science, Tech Ed, World Language, Art Departments and Latin Club put together a fantastic Children’s Museum this past weekend with over 1,200 attendees.   Amy Witbro helped with the coordination of events.

· The Drama Club put on a production of Sleeping Beauty at the Enfield Street School.

· The Jazz and Big Band attended a festival at Berkley and represented EHS very well.

· Thursday morning was the CAPT breakfast with 80+ attendees.

· Several sports events took place this past weekend.

· The Rotary Club recognized and honored 4 students at the luncheon on Wednesday.

· DECA had a hypnotist entertain students on Friday night as a fundraiser.

· The Special Education Department and students prepared sandwiches for Enfield Loaves and Fishes as part of their monthly contribution.

The library is almost complete.  They are in the painting phase and therefore, a tour could not be conducted as originally planned. 

Thomas Duffy, EHS Principal, and Assistant Principals, Bruce Barmak and Steve Sargalski, presented Board Vice-Chairman, Kristen Hamilton an honorary Student of the Month award.  Mr. Duffy presented a poster of pictures of when Mrs. Hamilton attended Enfield High School and served as Chairman of the DECA Club. 

Mrs. Hamilton thanked Mr. Duffy, Mr. Sargalski and Mr. Barmak for the honor and described her endeavors as a DECA member during her high school years as worthwhile.

Margaret Jedziniak, Enfield.
Mrs. Jedziniak referred to the audience participant at a previous meeting who spoke of splitting the IT Departments and the Gartner Report.  Mrs. Jedziniak disputes that audience member’s remarks.  She stated the Gartner Report indicates that the reason for the split was because the employees in the Town IT department and School IT department could not get along together.  Splitting the department is a big mistake that is costing the town a lot of money.  She stated that there are mistakes being made with the new school system that was installed.  The Pentamation system is not working properly and the old system works much better.  Mrs. Jedziniak also requested a report of employee percentage contributions to health insurance.  She stated that private industry is being asked to pay more into their benefits and the school employees should be asked to contribute more too.  

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS 


Mrs. Scull stated that there would not be a community table with the Town Council and the Board of Education at the Home Show this year.  Mayor Tallarita and Mrs. Scull will begin planning now for next year.

Mr. Harrison congratulated the EHS Hockey Team for their victory at the Northern Hockey Conference.

Mr. Harrison commented that the Children’s Science Museum was a great success.

Mr. Harrison announced that the Robotics Team took 2nd place in New Hampshire.

Mrs. Corbin Sobinski complimented the high school students that participated in the Children’s Science Museum.  It was a great event.

Mrs. Corbin Sobinski stated that the elementary students did a great job on their performances at the Central Library.

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT
as presented in the Board Packet.

BOARD COMMITTEE REPORTS
none

APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS AND PAYROLL 


a. For the Month of February

Mr. Sinsigalli moved, seconded by Mr. Harrison, that the Enfield Board of Education accepts the Superintendent’s certification as follows:

“I hereby certify that in the month of February for FY 2002-2003, total expenditures amount to $2,655.92 broken down between payroll totaling $0 and other accounts totaling $2,655.92.  All payments have been made in accordance with the approved budget and are properly accounted for within the books of accounts.  Copies of approval for check invoices are properly documented.”  A vote by show of hands 7-0-0, motion passes.

Mr. Sinsigalli moved, seconded by Mr. Harrison, that the Enfield Board of Education accepts the Superintendent’s certification as follows:

“I hereby certify that in the month of February, for FY 2003-2004, total expenditures amount to $5,023,413.70 broken down between payroll totaling $3,790,941.27 and other accounts totaling $1,232,472.43.  All payments have been made in accordance with the approved budget and are properly accounted for within the books of accounts.  Copies of approval for check invoices are properly documented.”  A vote by show of hands 7-0-0, motion passes.

b. Line Item Transfer

Mr. Sinsigalli moved, seconded by Mrs. Racine, that the Enfield Board of Education approves the following transfers in the FY2004 budget as follows:


From:
Certified Salaries


$39,792



Educational Services


    7,000







 $46,792


To:
Athletics



$39,792



Educational Supplies


    7,000







$46,792

A vote by roll call 7-0-0, motion passes.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
none

NEW BUSINESS

a. Grade 3 Fire Prevention Program Curriculum Adoption

Mrs. Racine moved that the Enfield Board of Education adopt the revised Grade 3 Fire Prevention Curriculum, dated October 2003, as presented.  Seconded by Mrs. Scull.  A vote by roll call 7-0-0, motion passes.

b. Accept Project as Complete – Enfield Street Roof

Mr. Sinsigalli moved that the Enfield Board of Education approve the attached resolution accepting State Project No. 049-0133RR: Enfield Street Elementary School Roof Replacement as complete at a total cost of $459,330.00 and authorize the Superintendent to submit an ED049F form and related documentation to the State of Connecticut, Department of Education on behalf of the Board.  Seconded by Mrs. Scull.  A vote by roll call, 7-0-0, motion passes.

c. Elementary Evening Conferences for 2004 – Requested Date Change

Mrs. Scull moved that the Enfield Board of Education authorize the administration to “flip” the early release days and the evening conferences of the FY04-05 School Calendar as presented and note the additional CAPT testing dates as designated by the State Department of Education.  Seconded by Mr. Harrison.  A vote by roll call 7-0-0, motion passes.

d. Set Summer School Tuition Rates

Mr. Harrison moved that the Enfield Board of Education waive Policy #6174 to allow for charging $225.00 per course for non-resident students attending the EPS 9-12 grade Summer School.  I further move that the Enfield Board of Education set summer school tuition for 2004 as recommended.  Seconded by Mrs. Scull.  A vote by roll call 7-0-0, motion passes.

e. Receipt of and Action Upon Recommendation of Superintendent of Schools Concerning Teacher Contract Non-renewals in Accordance with Connecticut General Statutes 10-151

Mrs. Racine moved that the contract of employment of:

Devon Alosia, Parkman/Gr. 6


Amy Guzie, Memorial/Kdg.70

Joanna Asta-Ferrero, JFK/Reading

Elaine Helberg, FHS/Guidance

Kara Baroni, Memorial/ Gr.3


Mary Henderson, CO/Curriculum Director

Nicole Bastiaanse-Fritch, Barnard/ Art

Kathryn Horne, ALC JFK/Reading

Christina Bergamini, Crandall/Gr. 5

Randi Jones, Alcorn/Gr.1

Mary Bishop, JFK/Special Ed


Erin Kane, Alcorn/Gr.1

Bryan Boucher, FHS/Social Studies .60

Melanie Kiner, Hale/Gr.1

Andrea Brinnel, CO/Special Ed. Coord.

Kara Kraus, Whitney/Gr. 6

Brien Brown, FHS/ Assistant Principal

Kerry Light, Whitney/Special Ed.

Cameron Butler, Alcorn/Gr. 3


Jennifer Lillis, Alcorn/Gr. 3

Rebecca Camerota, Memorial/Gr. 3

Megan Lindeland, Memorial/Gr. 5

Janice Cerrato, Alcorn/Gr. 3


Mary Linehan, Barnard/Gr. 5

Amy Clemens, Parkman/Reading .50

Katie Martin, Memorial/Gr. 6

Zuhal Cuillard, Park-Stowe/Special Ed.

Johna Merritt, FHS/English

David Desmarais, Crandall/Guidance

Heather Murphy, EHS/FHS/Soc. Wrk.

Kelly Dziomba, Barnard/Gr. 2


Armando Ramos, EHS/PE

Jan Ellis, Stowe/Special Ed.


Steven Sargalski, EHS/Asst. Principal

Amanda Garvey, Barnard/Gr. 6


Alissa Smith, Memorial/Special Ed.

Jay Gaucher, EHS/Business


Edward Soar, FHS/Social Studies

Frank Genovese, FHS/Guidance

Gray Wanzer, EHS/Social Studies

Diana Gilewski, Barnard/Music


Andrea Welty-Peachy, FHS/Music

Karen Gowen, EHS/PE



Laura Williams, Crandall/Music

Stacey Grindle, Hale/Art .40


Michele Zukowski, Whitney/Gr. 5

…not be renewed for the following year upon its expiration at the end of the 2003-2004 school year, and that the Superintendent of Schools be directed to advise such persons in writing of this action.  Seconded by Mrs. Scull.  A vote by roll call 6-1-0, with Mr. Jones in dissent.  Motion passes.

 EXECUTIVE SESSION

Mrs. Scull moved, seconded by Mrs. Racine, that the Enfield Board of Education enter into Executive Session to discuss the following items:

Matters Related to Personnel

Pending Claims and Litigation

A vote by show of hands 7-0-0, motion passes.  The Board adjourned to the Graphics Art Room for Executive Session.

The Board entered into Executive Session at 8:45 PM.  

Dr. Gallacher, Mr. Torre, and Patricia West joined the Board in Executive Session. Mrs. Scull moved to end executive session and return to open session.  Seconded by Mr. Jones.  All ayes, motion passes.  There were no other actions taken by the Board while in executive session.

The Board returned to open session at 9:45 PM.

ADJOURNMENT

Mrs. Racine moved that the Enfield Board of Education adjourn the Board Meeting at 9:45 PM.  Seconded by Mrs. Scull.  All ayes motion passed unanimously.

Meeting stood adjourned at 9:45 PM.

Roger Jones






Respectfully Submitted,

Secretary

Enfield Board of Education









Patricia West









Recording Secretary

ENFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Enfield, Connecticut

TO:

Dr. John Gallacher, Superintendent of Schools

FROM:

Art Pongratz

DATE:

March 1, 2004

SUBJECT:
State Project No. 049-0133RR:  Enfield Street Elementary School



 Roof Replacement

I am writing to transmit final accounting of costs on the above referenced project and offer the following:

1.)
Hibbard & Rosa Architects

-

$   9,800.00


(Plans and Specifications for Roof Replacement)

2.)
EnviroMed Services Inc.


-

$      920.00


(Asbestos Testing and Consulting)

3.)
New Britain Roofing Co., Inc.

-

$448,610.00


(Labor and Materials for Roof Replacement)

Additionally, I request that the Board of Education approve the attached resolution (at their March 9, 2004 Regular Meeting) accepting this project as complete for a total cost of $459,330.00.

Also, by approving the attached resolution, that the Board of Education authorize the Superintendent to submit an ED049F (Final Grant Application for a School Building Project), and related documentation, to the State of Connecticut Department of Education on their behalf.

Please contact me if you have any questions or require additional information.

AJP:lag

cc:
Patricia F. Brooks, Business Manager


George Love, Asst. Director of Facilities


File:  State Project #049-0133RR


Attach:  Resolution for Acceptance of Enfield Street Elementary




School Roof Replacement

ENFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Enfield Board of Education

Resolution

Enfield Street Elementary:  Roof Replacement

WHEREAS, the Town Council of the Town of Enfield voted to act as the School Building Committee for the above referenced project; and

WHEREAS, the Enfield Board of Education selected the firm to provide the architectural services, as required, for the above referenced project, and

WHEREAS, the Enfield Board of Education selected the firms to provide the construction services for the referenced project; and

WHEREAS, the selected firms have completed the above referenced project and work has been inspected and accepted by Board of Education Staff and determined to have been completed according to specifications;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Enfield Board of Education does hereby accept the above referenced project as complete,

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Chairperson of the Enfield Board of Education and the School Superintendent be authorized to execute Form ED049F, Final Grant Application for a School Building Project, and related documentation in connection with the completed project.

Presented:
March 9, 2004 Enfield Board of Education Meeting

Referenced Project:  049-0133RR:  Enfield Street Elementary Roof Replacement

1


March 9, 2004


2 attachments





